C28 COMMUNICATION CW (2) – June 21, 2022 Item 25

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Concerns regarding parking on Barons St

Date: June-20-22 11:54:32 AM

From: Amreet S.

Sent: Monday, June 20, 2022 11:47 AM

To: Gina Ciampa < Gina.Ciampa@vaughan.ca > **Cc:** Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Concerns regarding parking on Barons St

Hello,

My name is Amreet Sidhu and I would like to echo the concerns held by my neighbors on Barons St.

I would like to thank the city for working on improving our neighborhood and listening to our concerns.

- The lack of a parking inlet on Barons St between Major Mackenzie and Mactier is a safety hazard for our visitors. Many of whome are young children or older family members.
- with the upcoming commercial units on Barons, the lack of parking will be exacerbated
- We are paying the same taxes as our neighbors just up the street but are receiving an unequal distribution of amenities from the city
- The lack of parking unfairly devalues our property.

Please let us know if further clarification is required. Thank you for your time and for listening to our concerns.

--Amreet Sidhu